Baptism:

Congratulations to Hugo Timothy Collinson who will be baptized at St Alban's church on Sunday 23rd October at 1pm. Our prayers and best wishes goes to his family on this happy occasion. Well done everyone!

Events at The Briars:

ADVENTure: 9th – 11th December. A retreat that is open to all young people between Year 10 and Year 13. It's a great way to prepare for Christmas. Cost is £50. Contact Teresa on 01773852044 or bookings@ndcys.com to secure a place.

There are lots of activities available for young people organized and planned by our Diocesan youth service. Postcards are available from church giving details of various events taking place over the next few months.

The Church on Oakwood - holiday club:

The Church on Oakwood's holiday club will take place 26th – 28th October from 9.30 – 12.30pm for Primary school age children. Come along during half term for lots of fun with crafts, team games, bible stories, songs, custard pies etc. To reserve a place please contact Becky on 01332 664473 or email thechurchonoakwood@hotmail.com

Where do you live?

Over the next few weeks we are asking each household to mark where they live on the large map found in the foyer of church. This information will be brought to the Clergy Deanery discussion day in November. Every parish in the Deanery has been asked to do this simple census.

St Alban's Christmas Bazaar:

This year's Christmas Bazaar will take place on Saturday 3rd December beginning at 11am. We are now looking for items for the stalls. Can you help us? Bottles for the Bottle stall, nearly new and new items, toys, crafts, CD's and DVDs. No clothes, books or bric-a-brac this year. Please bring them into the sacristy at church as soon as you can. Let's hope the Bazaar will be as successful as it has been in previous years.

Raffle tickets will be on sale from this weekend. Please try your best to sell them to friends and family and return the stubs with any money to church or to the parish office.

Sick and Retired Priests Fund events:

Our Race Night at St Hugh's raised £210 for the Sick and Retired Priests Fund and our Concert Gala at St Alban's raised £490.11. This money will also go to the Sick and Retired priests fund. Thank you to all involved in organising these events and many thanks to those who supported them. All very much appreciated.

St Hugh's visit to Chatsworth Christmas Market:

The Parish Action Group at St Hugh's have organized a trip to Chatsworth Christmas Market on Saturday 12th November. The coach will leave St Hugh's church at 10am, and will leave Chatsworth at approximately 5pm. Tickets include return coach fare and entry to the market: adults £10 and children £5. Please contact Lisa Radford for more information: 01332 601961.

St Alban's Planned Giving Envelopes:

The new boxes of Planned Giving envelopes are now ready for collection at church. Thank you to everyone who contributes regularly to the upkeep of our churches. If anyone would like to join the Planned Giving scheme, there are extra boxes available. If you are a taxpayer, consider 'Gift-aiding' your contribution. For every £1 that you give, the government will give an additional 25p to us at no extra cost to you. A 'win/win' situation! Gift Aid forms are available from church or from the Parish Office.

Update on Finances:

There will be an update on parish finances at all Masses next weekend. We are so grateful for your continued support and help, making sure the church properties can be maintained and looked after. We are, as you already know, completely self-funding. We manage and run the church expenses through what we receive from the standing orders, collections, fund raising and other income (such as hall and parish Centre bookings). Occasionally we receive legacies through the generosity of peoples' wills. Please consider, when updating your will, the possibility of leaving something to the parish you are attending. Thank you.

Missio Collection:

There will be a Missio second collection at all Masses this weekend (22nd/23rd October) for World Mission Sunday. It is the official charity of Pope Francis for overseas mission. This collection is to support mission projects worldwide that bring God's love and the Gospel message of dignity to all. Please use the envelopes provided to gift aid your contribution if you can. In addition to a second collection, there will be a sale of Usborne children's books during coffee morning at St Hugh's to raise money for Missio.

Faith in Families Boxes:

It's that time of the year when you are asked to bring in your 'Faith in Families' box for collection. If you have a 'Faith in Families' box at home, please bring it to church before 30th October. Thank you.

Young Leaders course - Derby Deanery:

A young Leaders course will begin soon over 3 Sundays; 6th and 27th November and 11th December from 4-6pm at St Joseph's church Burton Road, it is open to young people aged over 14 who have been confirmed. It would be great to have one or two young people from the parish who will be willing to go along, learn practical leadership skills whilst developing in confidence as a young Christian. Have a word with Fr Paul if you are interested.

St Hugh's collection:

From the collection on Sunday 16th October, £138.00 envelopes £98.00 total £236.00 plus standing orders. Thank you for your continued generosity.

St Hugh's Pantomime Visit:

This year we have arranged to see Aladdin at the Nottingham Playhouse on Saturday 10th December. Tickets are: adults £20 and children £10, which includes return coach and entry to the Panto. Payment for tickets would be appreciated by Sunday 30th October please.

Sacramental Policy

Baptism: Parents wishing to have their babies or young children baptized please contact Fr Paul, Fr Slavic or Deacon Juan Carlos.

Adults seeking Baptism or wanting to find out more about the Catholic Faith, please contact Fr Paul, Fr Slavic or Deacon Juan Carlos.

Marriage: Couples wishing to marry are required to give at least six months notice. See Father Paul, Fr Slavic or Deacon Juan Carlos.

Communion to the Sick and Housebound: If you know of anyone who is unable to get to Mass and would like Communion at home, contact Fr Paul or Angela Fairbrother 544146 for St Albans and Fr Slavic or Anne & Peter Rochford, 674234 for St Hugh's.

PARISH NEWSLETTER

St Alban's Church - Chaddesden

The Church on Oakwood

St Hugh's Church – Borrowash

Parish Priest:

Fr. Paul Newman The Presbytery Roe Farm Lane Chaddesden Derby DE21 6ET Tel: 01332 672914

Email: office@stalbansderby.org.uk

Assistant Priest:

Fr. Slawomir Hermanowicz 68 Derby Road Borrowash Derby DE72 3HB Tel: 01332 673562

Email: office@stalbansderby.org.uk

www.stalbansderbv.org.uk

www.thechurchonoakwood.org

www.sthughborrowash.org.uk

Parish Deacon:

Rev. Dr. Juan Carlos Valer Tel: 0791 7283143

Email: deacon.jcv@gmail.com

Office Administrator:

Amanda Wilson Tel: 01332 672914

Email: office@stalbansderby.org.uk



Thirtieth Week in Ordinary Time 22nd/23rd October 2016

YEAR C (Weekdays Cycle 2) - DIVINE OFFICE WEEK 2

SANCTUARY LAMPS:

The Sanctuary Lamp burns for Carmel Breslin RIP at St Alban's. Please keep her in your prayers.

Patients in our Hospitals:

If you know of anyone in Hospital who would like a visit from the Chaplain. please use the following numbers:

Royal Derby Hospital: Contact switchboard on 01332 340131 or Sister Mary 01332 346920

Grove Community Hospital: Fr Mark Brentnall 01332 574474

Nuffield Hospital:

Fr John Trenchard on 01332 343777

Kingsway Hospital:

Fr Malachy Brett on 01332 514107.

Alternatively, you can have a word with Fr Paul.

Services, Mass Times and Intentions for the Coming Week					
Saturday	22 nd	6.30 pm	St Alban's	Mary Clark RIP	
Sunday	23 rd	9.00 am	St Hugh's	Hugh Hayden RIP (P Hayden)	
		10.30 am	St Alban's	Collette McKeaveney-White RIP	
		5.00 pm	Oakwood	The People of the Parish	
Monday	24 th	7.00 pm	St Alban's	Private Intention	
Tuesday	25^{th}	9.15 am	St Alban's	Eddie Doyle RIP	
		9.30 am	St Hugh's	Private Intention	
Wednesday	26 th	9.15 am	St Alban's	Tommy & Anne McArdle	
Thursday	27 th	9.30 am	St Hugh's	Service of the Word and Holy Communion	
		7.00 pm	St Alban's	Private Intention (Cauldwell)	
Friday (Ss Simon and Jude)	28 th	9.15 am	St Alban's	Deceased members of the Eastwood & Cholerton Families RIP	
		9.30 am	St Hugh's	Private Intention	
Saturday	29 th	6.30 pm	St Alban's	Michael Hinks RIP	
Sunday	30 th	9.00 am	St Hugh's	The People of the Parish	
		10.30 am	St Alban's	In Thanksgiving (Maguire)	
		5.00 pm	Oakwood	Hilary Epsom (nee Endsor) RIP and George Endsor RIP	

Malaamara far waakand 20th/20th Ostabar

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION:

St Alban's - Saturday 5.45pm -6.15pm

The Sacrament of Reconciliation is available at other times on request.

St Hugh's – by appointment.

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED **SACRAMENT AT ST ALBAN'S:**

Thursday from 6.15pm.

velcomers for weekend 29"/30" October							
St Alban's	Sat 6.30 pm	Cheryl Bullman					
	Sun 10.30 am	Vicki, Marco, Ariana, Samuele Congui					
Readers for weekend 29th/30th October							
St Alban's	Sat 6.30 pm	David Gilhooley	Jessica Gilhooley				
	Sun 10.30 am	Karen Billyeald	Paul Wyatt				
Oakwood	Sun 5.00 pm	Andrew	Fran				
St Hugh's	Sun 9.00 am	Margaret Burns					
Counters	St Alban's	Carl Mendonca	Dawn Kiddie				
<u>Cleaners</u>	St Hugh's	Mrs Grace	Mrs Crowe				
<u>Flowers</u>	St Hugh's	Volunteer					